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FORESHORE REPAIR WORKS
In the winter of 2020, the Rotunda and surrounding area on the 
foreshore were badly damaged by a storm of unusual intensity. 
Since the damage occurred the Town has been managing an 
insurance claim and working on a design solution to repair the 
damage and stabilise the surrounding dunes. 

An engineered concept design was approved by Council in 
May this year, and at the September 2021 Ordinary Council 
Meeting, Council awarded the tender for the works to landscape 
construction fi rm Environmental Industries. 

The works include a drainage system designed for large storm 
events. In times of very heavy rainfall, when local drainage 
networks are unable to cope with excess stormwater, the overfl ow 
will be directed across the footpath and on to a vegetated area at 
the bottom of the dunes. This will fi lter pollutants from the water 
before it reaches the ocean. Litter trapped in the vegetation will 
be picked up and disposed of as part of the Town’s regular beach 
clean up program. An ocean pipe outfall is not part of the design 
and polluted water will not be directed into the ocean.

Reconstruction work will commence shortly, to enable the area to 
be open for beach users as soon as possible.
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SENIORS WEEK MORNING TEA
To celebrate Seniors Week 2021 the Town of Cottesloe, with the 
Town of Mosman Park and the Shire of Peppermint Grove, invites 
residents aged 55+ to a free morning tea.

Seniors Week is an opportunity for West Australians to join together 
and celebrate the valuable contributions of older people. This 
popular event is a wonderful opportunity to meet people from 
your community while enjoying a lovely morning tea and musical 
entertainment with a beautiful view of the Swan River.

When: Monday, 8 November at 10am to 12pm
Where: Mosman Park Bowling Club, 39 Bay View Terrace
RSVP:  Contact Danielle at Mosman Park Bowling Club on 

9384 7951 or info@mossies.com.au by 1 November 
to secure your place. Bookings are essential. 

STILL TIME TO NOMINATE 
Don’t miss your opportunity to acknowledge the contribution 
of someone great in our community! Nominations for the 2022 
Community Citizen of the Year Awards close on Sunday, 31 October. 
Nominations can be made for Community Citizen of the Year, 
Community Citizen of the Year (Youth), Community Citizen 
of the Year (Senior) and Active Citizenship (Group or Event). 
We encourage you to nominate someone who makes our community 
a better place! Visit www.citizenshipawards.com.au. 

COUNCIL MEETINGS
Council Agenda Forums are held on the third 
Tuesday of the month at 6pm and Council Meetings 
are held on the fourth Tuesday of the month at 
6pm at Cottesloe Civic Centre, 109 Broome Street, 
Cottesloe. Agendas are available at the Civic Centre 
or on our website. The next Agenda Forum is on 
Tuesday, 19 October and the next Council Meeting is 
on Tuesday, 26 October.

SUMMER SWIMMING
Cottesloe’s protected swimming enclosure was reinstalled this week for 
another summer of relaxed beach swimming. This is the third season the 
shark barrier has been installed at Cottesloe Main Beach for the summer 
season, providing a comfortable swimming space for everyone to enjoy. 
The barrier will be available to swim in all summer and will be removed at 
the end of March next year to be stored for winter. 

BEACH PATH UPGRADE
The Town is committed to providing safe and easy 
access to the beach through our Beach Access 
Path upgrade program. The most recent path to 
be upgraded is S4 in south Cottesloe. The lower 
platform of this path was re-built and a new set of 
stairs leading directly to the sand was added. S4 is 
sure to be a well used path this summer!

BEACH ACCESS FOR ALL
The Town of Cottesloe has two beach wheelchairs 
available to loan over the summer months, providing 
the opportunity for everyone to experience the joy of 
the beach. To fi nd out more and book the TADWA 
Beach Trekker or the Surf N Turf beach wheelchair 
please visit our website at www.cottesloe.wa.gov.au/
events-bookings/other-bookings/beach-wheelchair.
aspx or contact us on 9285 5000.

E-BIKES IN COTT
The Town of Cottesloe has joined forces with e-bike specialists 
BYKKO to trial an e-bike rental scheme in the Town. Local 
operator Ozie Bike is running the program of 12 e-bikes located 
in three integrated bike docking systems (four bikes in each) 
which have a mobile device check out allowing you to rent 
an e-bike whenever you like. Simply scan the QR code at the 
station or visit ozie.bykko.net to fi nd out more and get riding!


